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Minutes of Bench Rest UK committee special meeting (Via MST)

7th July 2020

Present: Rich Collins (Chair), Adrian Hassell, Rich Healey, John Rogers, Kathie Knowles, Graham Freeman, Colin Evans
Membership for the coming year
Due to the inability of many clubs to open during the current pandemic, many members have been unable to shoot their Benchrest UK postal competition cards. As this is unlikely to end soon it was unanimously agreed that next year’s membership would be reduced to £10 from £25 in recognition that people haven’t been able to shoot. 
It was also agreed new members joining between now and November 2020 would also only pay £10 which means they get a whole year plus the extra months between July and November. This is an extremely good offer which we hope continues to encourage people to become members despite the uncertain times we are in.
Glevum Virtual Benchrest competition
The virtual competition is being run by the WBRF and will have their rules. People can register at their own club to join in but it has been suggested that we use it as an occasion to get together at Glevum. Colin has agreed the club at Glevum can be used from Friday31st to Monday 3rd inclusive for those that want to attend. 
The club house will not be open so any food will have to bought and cooked on a BBQ. 
WE need to be mindful of numbers. So far 11 people have registered an interest. 
Those wanting to shoot will have to observe social distancing and ensure they have appropriate insurance cover as Glevum is not officially open. 
KK queried that if they are allowing us to use the premises then the club is ‘open’ regardless of the clubhouse being accessible and we should be covered under the club cover for any accidents or injuries as normal.
The club will not however be responsible for anyone catching Covid 19 or any subsequent loss of earnings due to needing to quarantine.
Action
Colin to find out from the club what the exact position is
The club or any person attending will not be responsible for any individual persons loss of earnings incurred due to the potential need to quarantine if there is an outbreak of Covid 19 over the weekend. 
Action
If any of the committee want to attend then please send details of what competitions you want to enter so Rich can complete the online entry form on our behalf. To be with him by Saturday 25th July at the latest.
Action
If you want to attend the shoot then please inform Colin of the competitions you want to enter and the days you will be there as the squadding needs to be done taking into account the number of people and number of lanes available. To be with him by Saturday 25th July.

Website
Graham and Rich have managed the website and altered some things on it to make it work better
Facebook is proving popular and we have had many enquiries regarding joining, targets and shoots. New members joining all the time.

Postals
With restricted ability to go to clubs to shoot this year, the postal competition has suffered. KK has received some scores from those who managed to shoot before the lockdown and those whose clubs have reopened or shoot on private land. 
Graham put a survey on Facebook to gather people thoughts about carrying on with the competition. There was a mixed response. 
The committee feels that if people can shoot all their cards by January 2021 then they should be allowed to continue and that the cards sent in will form part of a competition with medals available as normal. All cards MUST be in by 28th February to ensure our scores will be counted.
Action
KK to write an email to share with the committee and then send to all postal competitors outlining our intentions
If people can’t or don’t want to continue with this year’s competition then they can use these cards for practice and we will start again with next years competition when we are able. Reduced membership due in October will hopefully help in covering the cost of unused cards from this year.

No other business
Meeting closed at 8.45pm
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